# Five things you need to know today

### Transport and Environment Committee

The now monthly meeting of the committee with possibly the largest brief on the council meets today.

The meeting will commence with deputations from six groups, some of these in person rather than written.

On the <u>agenda</u> there is a progress report on the provision of secure cycle parking — or bike hangars on the street. It is an important way to encourage people to take up active travel and either leave their cars at home or get rid of them. We feel the numbers here are important and we have written two articles on the subject <u>here</u> and <u>here</u>.

Since we published our second article, the administration has added a few more numbers by way of addendum, including looking at options for bringing the service in-house rather than leaving it to Cyclehoop to run, and getting an update on ways to reduce the cost for those on low incomes or who are registered as disabled.

The SNP Group agree with this approach and want the council to look at certain areas like the North West, South West and East of the city to improve the provision of secure cycle parking there both now and in the future. And the SNP councillors also want the council to raise awareness of the scheme with more information on existing units and on social media. The Greens want the council to look at raising extra revenue from the most polluting vehicles as a strategy to encourage people to move from private cars to active travel. And they also want to bring management in-house. This might yet prove difficult as

the Cyclehoop set up is to sell the infrastructure (the hangars and on street bike racks) and then manage and maintain it. In any case if the council brings management in-house they might then have to source the hangars elsewhere, making an in-house arrangement uneconomic.

And the Tories want officers to speak to local councillors about the sites being used (whereas the Transport Convener is clear that demand from users will determine where the bike hangars are put).

The matter of the Leith Walk planters will be discussed. These were unanimously supported by the council and all considered the side benefits of greening and biodiversity were all welcome. But the SNP think the planters used are too big — some encroach on the walkway or cycle lane.

On another topic, the SNP group have noted there is little or no progress on adopting the Powderhall Railway line for walking and wheeling, and have asked that the Transport Convener writes to the CEO of Network Rail asking for decisive action.

But it is most probably the communal bins which will raise arguments along party lines.

Follow the proceedings here from 10am

### egg & co have a new base

egg & co have put their neon sign in a new office at 23 Union Street where it is all about egg & co-working. This is their new permanent home with offices, hot desks, a Zoom room, podcast studio and a coffee roastery for their members to book and enjoy.

Now and until the first week of June they also have a pop-up shop with LoveRose Lingerie. For information about the coworking desks email them <a href="mailto:info@weareegg.co.uk">info@weareegg.co.uk</a>

And for those who are still wondering what egg & co is — it is the country's largest on and offline community for women.

### Debut photography exhibition

A new exhibition by Edinburgh artist Ellen Renton, inspired by the instamatic poetry of the influential Scottish poet Edwin Morgan, is open now at Agitate Gallery on Haymarket Terrace.

Read more here

# SEEN IT

Poetry and Photography by Ellen Renton

AGITATE, 20 Haymarket Terrace, Edinburgh 17-31 May 2023







### The Distinguished Gentleman's Ride

This ride takes place on Sunday in Edinburgh when men are invited to dress up with elegance and take their classic and vintage style motorcycles out for a ride while raising funds and awareness of men's health issues. This is just one of many rides taking place around the world which will feature 100,000 riders. There is still time to register — all you need is an old motorbike.

The ride is partnered up with charity Movember which has a strategic goal of men living happier, healthier and longer lives.

Counting down to DGR. Which city will you be riding in?

Register, donate and ride on 21 May 2023 at <a href="https://t.co/M3GG0jRMjq">https://t.co/M3GG0jRMjq</a> pic.twitter.com/M0JjCqHeKy

- The Distinguished Gentleman's Ride (@gentlemansride) May 16, 2023

## How to subscribe to The Edinburgh Reporter

Our new edition of The Edinburgh Reporter newspaper is out now. You can read it online on our website, on PressReader, or to be sure of your own personal copy, then buy a subscription over here on our shop (or click on the image below).

We post out copies to all of our subscribers ahead of 1st of the month. If you subscribe by the 10th of the month then we also mail you a copy of this month's issue. And thank you if you take out a subscription.

